M E M O R A N D U M
TO:

Maria Brown, Chairman

Board Members
FROM:
Randy Poe

            Superintendent
DATE:           May 4, 2016
RE:
Peck Hannagord+Briggs Contract  concerning Conner Middle School –HVAC Upgrades Project, Authorization of Legal Action
The Connor Middle School – HVAC Upgrades project was awarded to contractor Peck Hannaford+Briggs Company at the April Board meeting.  Time is of the essence for this project.  The contractor was promptly notified of the award and indicated it was proceeding, but per its May 2, 2016 letter, attached, it has chosen not to proceed.  The Board attorney and architect recommend making a claim against the bid bond and the contractor for the difference between Peck Hannaford+Briggs bid and the second lowest bidder.  The bid tabulation sheet is attached.
Upon recommendation of Board counsel and the Board architect, the Board authorizes Board counsel to pursue its legal remedies, including lawsuit if necessary,  against Peck Hannaford+Briggs due to its election not to honor its low bid for the Connor Middle School – HVAC Upgrades project.  
